Urban Tree Commission Minutes
September 24. 2021

In attendance:	Marc Welch
		Howard Birnbaum
		Michele Cruz
		Barbara Darnell
		Julia Malakie
		Yasodhara Paruchura
     		Beth Wilkinson

Forestry Report

Marc reported that from now to mid-October, the Urban Forestry crews will be working on tree removals. That will be followed by a short period of stump grinding. Tree planting will begin in early November and extend until the end of the month or even the first week in December.

He said that it’s been a fairly routine summer—in spite of rain almost every other day.

The initial pieces of the new City Forestry Plan have been created. Soon, it will be time for extended conversations with organizations and people in the community. The final plan also will draw on the Open Space Plan and Climate Action information.


Tree Removal Requests

There are two new tree removal requests: 17 Fellsmere Road and 29 Oak Cliff Road. Both of them have been requested by the Water & Sewer Department because of problems with the water lines.


Public Shade Tree Bill

Marc is the lead person for the working group of Tree Wardens and tree workers for the Public Shade Tree Bill now pending before the state legislature. The bill is an update of Chapter 87, which dictates the rights and responsibilities of the state’s tree wardens. A public shade tree is any tree growing on a street or public right of way. Only Tree Wardens, their deputies, and those to whom they give permission may do work on public shade trees.

The original law was passed in 1913 and has changed very little since then. For example, the current bill covers damage done to public shade trees by horses but not by automobiles.

In 2014, a section was added to cover the interactions between Tree Wardens and representatives of public utilities.

The wardens have been working for almost nine years to incorporate the following changes into the bill:

· To raise the fines and damages that can be assessed for damage to trees. The current limit of $500 is not sufficient for the current value of trees.
· To update the qualifications necessary to become a tree warden. 
	There is some concern that increasing the qualifications could be an unfunded mandate. 	To counter that concern, a new $700 training program has been instituted, and it has been   
	 pointed out that smaller communities do not need a full-time Tree Warden.
· Allows the state’s Department of Conservation and Recreation to make ongoing updates to Chapter 87 regulations—as currently is the case for other natural resources.

The revisions to the bill have not made it through both houses of the legislature before the end of the past three or four sessions. There is great hope that will be passed this year. The first hearing was last week. Shortly, the Government and Municipal Committee will review the bill and solicit public testimony. Majority Leader Senator Cindy Creem is one of the co-sponsors of the bill.

Chapter 87 was one of the first Public Shade Tree bills in the country and still is one of the strictest. 

In response to a question about whether small newly planted street trees will be covered, Marc explained that’s been one of the biggest issues for tree wardens. Trees 1-1/2” are covered by the legislation. On rural roads, there can be hundreds of saplings that size that need to be removed for safety reasons. Under the rules of the ordinance, there would have to be a separate hearing for each tree. The new legislation makes a distinction between intentionally planted trees and volunteers. 

Commission members decided to reach out to the members of Newton’s legislative delegation to express our support for the bill. 



